Minutes of the Garland City Council meeting held September 19, 2018, at 8:20 pm at the
Garland City Building with the following council members present:

Todd Miller Mayor

Chuck Bingham Council Member
Linda Bourne Council Member

Josh Marble Council Member

Roger Ogborn Council Member

Kevin Stay Council Member

Mayor Miller called the meeting to order and gave the invocation. The Pledge of Allegiance
was led by Council Member Marble.

Council Member Bourne made a motion to approve the agenda. A second was made by
Council Member Marble with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was approval of the minutes.

A motion was made by Council Member Ogborn to approve the minutes from September 5,
2018. A second was made by Council Member Bingham with all council members present voting in
favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller asked if there were any requests for future agenda items. There were none.

Mayor Miller stated that under new business is the Oath of Office for the new part-time Officer
Colby Green and asked him to come up and tell them a little about himself.

The city recorder, Sharlet Anderson, administered the Oath of Office to Officer Green.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda is to vote on liquidated damages for the
sewer collection system rehab project.

Council Member Bingham made a motion to table the item. A second was made by Council
Member Ogborn with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Council Member Bingham then asked to have a closed meeting put on the work session agenda
for the October 3rd meeting to discuss the issue before a vote is made. Mayor Miller also asked to
add a vote on the item during the regular meeting.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was the financial review and asked if there
were any questions. Council Member Stay asked when the benefits reset for the city employees.
Sharlet answered it would be January 2019. He asked if one of the council members need to be

involved and Mayor Miller stated that is something he has been part of in the past and will continue
to do.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda is the approval of the coding for accounts
payable and payroll and utility account adjustments.



Council Member Bingham made a motion to approve the coding for payroll and accounts
payable. A second was made by Council Member Marble with all council members present voting in
favor of the motion. .

Mayor Miller asked if there were any miscellaneous items. There were none.

Council Member Oghborn made a motion to adjourn at 8:29 pm. A second was made by Council
Member Bourne with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Sharlet Anderson, Recorder




